
Heinken response to Justice For Myanmar (April 17, 2023): 

“Our main priority in Myanmar continues to be the safety and livelihoods of our 

people, their families and those connected to our business. By maintaining our 

presence, we are living up to our long-term commitment to our employees and the 

communities related to our business. 

“We have done our due diligence and are assured that our Myanmar business has 

no ties with the military. However, as a responsible business under local and 

international standards, we are obligated to pay taxes in all markets we operate in. 

Fulfilling our obligations in Myanmar does not represent our support to the 

government in question. We stand by the joint statement made with many other 

international and local businesses through the Myanmar Centre for Responsible 

Business, which can be found here. 

“We observe local and international developments in Myanmar closely and routinely 

consult local NGOs, international organisations and multilateral institutions, including 

the EU and UN, for advice.” 

https://www.myanmar-responsiblebusiness.org/news/statement-concerned-businesses.html

